
General information for visitors  
 
Golf Etiquette and Dress Code on the Course 
Please use Mobile phones in emergencies only. 
For protection of the course and health and safety issues recognised golf shoes are strongly 
advised. 
Clothing should be smart and clean. 
Shirts must have a collar or turtleneck and be tucked into trousers for men or fitted for 
ladies. 
Trousers and shorts must be of a tailored type please. 
The following clothing items are unacceptable: 
Denim jeans, Non-tailored shorts, Vests, Jogging pants, or tracksuits.  
 
Clubhouse facilities 
We do have CCTV in the clubhouse, on the golf course and in the carpark. 
Ladies and gents locker rooms and toilets are available either end of the clubhouse. There 
are no toilets on the golf course. The central bar area is quite often closed therefore the 
clubhouse is usually unmanned. We prefer green fees to be paid on line, however you can 
pay green fees with cash using the honesty box. (Our survival relies on your honesty). Sorry 
we cannot take card payments at the clubhouse.   
 
We do not have a professional, pro shop, equipment to purchase or hire. We do have 4 pull 
trollies which are just £ 2.00 to hire on a first come basis.  
 
Location 
Our Post Code is BD24 0DH. The clubhouse and parking is on the opposite side of the road to 
the golf course. The entrance to the golf club is a bit hidden and narrow. If you are travelling 
down Buck Haw Brow with the golf course on your right, drive past the golf club entrance, 
reverse into the old quarry entrance to make the golf club entrance/driveway more 
accessible.   
 
Care of the course 
Replace all divots, repair ball-marks and other damage you may cause. 
In the general area a player should ensure that any turf cut or displaced is replaced at once 
and pressed down and that any damage to the putting green made by a ball is carefully 
repaired. Damage to the putting green caused by golf shoe spikes should be repaired on 
completion of the hole. 
 
Damage to greens – flagsticks, bags, etc. 
Players should ensure that, when putting down bags or the flagstick, no damage is done to 
the putting green and that neither they nor their caddies damage the hole by standing close 
to it, in handling the flagstick or in removing the ball from the hole. The flagstick should be 
properly replaced in the hole before the players leave the putting green. Players should not 
damage the putting green by leaning on their putters, particularly when removing the ball 
from the hole. Repair ball indentation marks as soon as possible 
 
Repair damage  
In taking practice swings, players should avoid causing damage to the course. Please replace 
divots as soon as possible.  
 
Please do not take practice swings on the tee beds.  
Do not place golf bags or trollies on the tee beds.  
 
 


